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To God Be The Glory

“Faithful is he that calleth you, who also will do it.” (I Thessalonians 5:24) My God is
faithful. He has given me my calling, Giving Hope to the Hopeless in the Philippines,
and | know He will get me there. | have purchased my airline ticket to head to the
Philippines. | contacted the Philippine Embassy, and as of right now, they are not per-
mitting any foreigners to enter the Philippines. This means I cannot get a visa at this
time. | have watched God begin to put everything in place for me to leave on March
1,2022. 1 know He will open this last door in His perfect timing. He is faithful!

September was a busy month. The Lord gave me several meetings in East Tennessee.
In between meetings | am sorting and packing boxes to send to the Philippines. | was
having a hard time finding a Balikbayan shipping company (a Filipino shipping service
with flat rates) near me. | found one that was based out of Indiana that comes down
to Knoxville to retrieve boxes; however, | was having a hard time finding the exact box
size needed (24x18x24). When all hope was running out, | prayed and googled one
last time. | found a Sari Sari store and market (A Filipino convenience store) in Knox-
ville that had a shipping service also. I can go and purchase a couple of boxes for $10
each. Each time | bring those boxes to the store to ship, they will give me the same
number of boxes for free. He is faithfull

As | was sorting this past month, | came across my prayer letter from October 2020. |
was only at 28% of my support at the time. | am so excited to announce that as of
October 1, 2021 | am at 94% of my monthly support needed. | want to thank Grace
Baptist Tabernacle and Emmanuel Baptist Church in Fort Scott, Kansas for partnering
with me. They voted to take me on when | was with them. What a Blessing! | have a
couple of other churches that will be letting me know at the beginning of January if
they can partner with me. | know the rest of the support will come in. He is faithful!

My last few prayer letters, | have mentioned the money that is needed for my outfit
and passage fund (This includes funds for an airline ticket, a possible two-week quar-
antine at a government sanctioned hotel, residential visa application fee, first and last
month’s rent with security deposit, and appliances.). The grand total was $10,000. |
am thankful to be able to announce that it has all been pledged. Thank you to each
church and individual that has given and will be giving to this need. He is faithful!

Through the process of getting ready to leave for the Philippines, | have been in con-
tact with the Ocampos. Our most recent conversation was about their preparation for
my arrival. The Lord has blessed Heavenly Bible Baptist Church with a very nice, large
piece of property. For the last 50+ days they have been building “The Hall.” They are
hoping to be able to finish the building soon but are running low on funds. To com-
plete the building, it will cost $10,000. Please pray that the Lord will supply this need
for them. They are planning on starting a children’s feeding ministry in this building in
preparation for my coming. | am looking forward to helping in this ministry upon my
arrival while | am learning the language and culture during my first term. We know
God will supply the funds for this building. He is faithfull

Thank you for your faithful prayers and support. He is Faithful!

Prayer Requests:

® Please pray that the Philippines will open for foreign travel.

Please pray for more prayer and financial partners. | am 94% supported.
Please pray for more meetings this fall through the end of the year.
Please pray for the money needed to finish the building in the Philippines.

“Locking fox that blessed fape...” Fitus 2:13



The Tolibas Family
Missionaries to the Philippines

July-September 2021
Dear Praying Friends,

We are excited about what God is doing here in the Philippines. We just started
our first Sunday service in this new mission work last August 01, 2021. We were
blessed by the 14+ oung men and women who volunteered to help us saturate
P this new village with soul winning and Gospel tracks
: : ~ distribution. We had a great turnout in the first
service, we have 110 people attended and almost
I more than half of that crowd accepted the Lord

_ Jesus Christ as their Lord and personal Savior during
the invitation. This coming week we will be having our first batch of baptism.

]

We look forward to watching each one grow as
they follow Christ. Please continue to pray for us
as we strive to carry out the Gospel of Christ in
this country. We are still in the Pandemic, and the
virus even here is prevalent. But as a child of God
" we know that God is always in control of the
situation. what we can only do is just move forward and continue to follow the

G x = : .‘* Leadership of God in our lives to share the

& unsearchable riches of Christ.

Thank you for the sacrifices that each of you make to
- allow our family to be here in the Philippines. Thank
you so much for your Prayers and Support!

Your Missionaries,
Bro.Darwin Tolibas & Family

Prayer Request: we are praying for churches or individuals that can help us a one-
time love gift 0f$100.00 or any amount, so we can purchase a keyboard,
microphone, electric fans etc.for this new mission church that we just started.
Again,thank you in advance.

Supporting Address: Missionary Darwin Tolibas
IBMA P.O Box 912 Marietta Ohio 45750
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& 2019
4 Grand Caravan

1 On August 29, 2021 after 257,000

miles (200,000 in six years) our 2012
Dodge Grand Caravan passed its last
MILE MARKER; the transmission final-
ly went out. It was going to cost us
$4,000 to have it repaired. We gave this
need to the Lord, and He provided a
Dodge

with
miles on it. We
bought it from
one of our : :
missionaries leaving for the field. Our
home church helped us with a gener-
ous down payment toward this van.
Two weeks ago 1 flew to Detroit,
hugged and prayed with our missionar-
ies as they left for Thailand, and drove
the van home. The Lord is faithful!

[ epp T

Paul said, “Brethren, I count not myself
to have apprehended: but this one
thing 1 do, forgetting those things
which are behind, and reaching forth
unto those things which are be-
fore.,” (Philippians 3:13) Yet, it is good,
from time to time, to look back at life’s
MILE MARKERS in order to rejoice and
thank God for what He has done. King
David agrees. He said, “I remember the
days of old; I meditate on all thy works;
I muse on the work of thy
hands.” (Psalm 143:5) Many of you
have partnered with us from the very
first MILE MARKER. Let’s rejoice and
thank the Lord together.

MILE MARKER 1: On July 14, 1991,
Roanoke Baptist Church realized the

call of God on my life and ordained me
unto the Gospel Ministry. Over these
thirty years, by God’s grace, | have had
the thrill to be a part of a successful
church plant in the Samoan Islands and
also the privilege of ministering in
twenty-one different countries and in
hundreds of churches across the United
States.

MILE MARKER 2: On August 1, 2001, I
began serving the Lord by serving mis-
sionaries with BIO. | started as Assis-
tant Missions Director. It is hard to be-
lieve that twenty years have gone by
since then. I praise the Lord for the
ministry of encouragement and edifica-
tion that the Lord has given Nicole and
me. It is a thrill for us to be able to as-
sist some of God’s choicest servants on
a daily basis.

Recently we were reminded of the fact
that we never know [EXERNIEE '
how many MILE [§
MARKERS we have f
before we arrive at [
our final destina- [k
tion. Paul Mosely, &
one of our beloved ,
missionaries, passed away suddenly at
32 years of age. We traveled to Jack-
sonville, Florida for his homegoing
service. Please pray for Paul’s family.

MILE MARKER after MILE MARKER
you have been faithful in your partner-
ship with us. Thank you! We look for-
ward to many more MILE MARKERS
ahead, as the Lord wills.

Thank you so much for your prayers and support. We love you and pray for you!

John 10:16 “And other sheep I have, which are not of this fold: them also I must bring,
and they shall hear my voice; and there shall be one fold, and one shepherd.”
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- Dr. Terry R. Ellis, Prosident

- Dr. Ricky Dunsford, Exec. Vice-President
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Dear Friel

In August we finished a busy summer schedule with helping a Missionary
friend’s cooperation with Medical Missions Outreach in the Hungarian
speaking part of Transylvania. Brother Bradley Edmondson brought a team of
US healthcare workers on this trip, and they proved to be a great blessing! The
patients who came to the clinic received a clear Gospel presentation and at the
conclusion the local missionary and his team were invited to start new works
in three different villages. Due to our Hungarian language skills we were able
to help folks at the reception and witness to them as they waited for
examination or medicine.

On the Prayer Request side, | would like to mention that all of a sudden we
lost communication with our Syrian girl for reasons unknown to us. We are
concerned that her family basically decided to scare and shut her down. Please
pray that the Lord would have His Way in the situation.

Also, Hungarian Lawmakers passed an amendment on September 26th on
‘Prolonging the special legal order and special measures related to the
coronavirus pandemic until Jan.1, 2022’. By the time when we are all tired of
government-imposed restrictions, we just got a fresh reminder that it is not
completely over yet. Please pray that we would not have to have again some
strict lockdown mode as a country!

Thank you for praying for being allowed back to Prison! Your prayers were
answered! Just as we finished our latest Hungarian Bible video for the Prison
Ministry, we got word that we can go back to in person meetings from the 1st
of October. It is such a breakthrough because the Prison System was on a
lockdown since March of 2020!

As the local media outlets touting away with the fourth wave and delta
variant scare, we are thankful that so far the Lord kept us safe and sound.
Please pray that we stay healthy and prosperous in the ministry!
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Nelly filling out registration form
for a patient
WE WOULD LIKE TO ASK OUR FRIENDS PLEASE DON’T POST OUR PRAYER
LETTER ONLINE!

Dealing with patients

@RS
MINISTRIES

PO Box 2308, Cleveland, TN 37320
(423) 479-3243 www.roapm.org



